SURVEY:Immigration-State Services Bill
Colorado Association of  Ski Towns
Melanie Mills, the lobbyist-attorney for Ski Country, has a specific question regarding the impact of the state services bill on housing of seasonal workers and the emergency regs that exempt some rules through March 07.   She agreed to work with us if we decide to sponsor or support a bill to make the emergency services regs statute this session.   

         

Does your housing authority house seasonal workers in subsidized housing who are not US citizens?

Avon  Our housing authority operates under 63-20 statutes which does not require subsidy. They have not verified citizenship

Breckenridge  No, not in summit county, only the ski areas do this for seasonal.

Fraser  No

Frisco We don't have anything to do with seasonal workers or actually ANY specific group of workers.  The vast majority of our work is to help people purchase homes through down payment assistance.
Steamboat Springs Hillside Village Apartments does allow seasonal workers.  The lease is a one year lease with a 30 clause.  That means that at any time a tenant can give 30 written notice and break their lease without penalty.  

The application does not ask if they are US citizens.  So we do not know who is or is not a US citizen.  The only requirement is that they have a valid social security number.  The SSN along with their current address is used to run a credit and background check.  

I hope this answers your questions.  If you need anymore information please feel free to email me at hillsidevillage@comcast.net or contact me at  879-1862.  Janine Guerrero
Telluride  Well, that's the problem as we generally don't know. We assume that since a fair percentage of our housing residents have accents and/or appear to be from another country that a certain percentage of those may be in the country illegally.  Until the recent legislation, we weren't required to ask.  Further, I am not sure the potential problem is limited to seasonal workers. We don't tend to issue leases to people on less than an annual basis, so unless the lease is broken, we assume that the worker is here year around though they may drift from job to job on a seasonal basis.

Vail   In both Middle Creek and Timber Ridge there are non-US citizens that live there during the winter months.  They are most commonly in master leased units. 
Winter Park  Grand County Housing Authority requires workers to be citizens in order to be eligible for subsidized housing.  Catherine Ross

